UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Tuesday 18 September 2018
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock

	
	

	Present
	Professor Madeline Eacott, Vanessa Potter, Rachel Lucas, Emma Wisher, Zoe Manning, Chris Oldham, Dr Dave Parry, Craig Stephens, Tessa Rogowski, Tanki Chartier, Nana Dompre-Sekyi, Taran Baragwanath, Frances Onyinah

	
	

	Apologies
	Professor Jackie Turton, Dr Thoko Kaime, Asha Ali, Owen Gillham

	
	

	Secretary
	Hannah Lamb

	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	56/18

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR 2018-19 AND TOPICS FOR THEMATIC DISCUSSION (SEC/18/17)
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Chair confirmed that Student Experience Committee would continue to be a forum for creativity and innovation, encouraging collaborative working to support future planning to enhance the student experience. In the previous academic year, there had been useful thematic discussions about developing the arts, sport, wellbeing, study spaces and student voice. The Committee agreed that the Committee was an appropriate forum for enabling multiple perspectives on University-wide issues and to influence University sub-strategies at an early stage. The Committee agreed that it was important to ensure that there were tangible outputs as a result of discussions and that they resulted in progress.
	57/18

	
	
	

	
	The Chair invited members of the Committee to propose topics for thematic discussion during 2018-19. Suggestions included:
· Our University’s new Strategic Plan

· Enhancing student communications, to inform the new Communications and Advancement Sub-strategy
· Student belonging and supporting students’ transitions into University (and from year to year)
· Children on campus and supporting student parents

· Further steps that can be taken to improve wellbeing and inclusivity

· Reflection on student voice, informed by good practice at other institutions


	58/18

	
	
	

	
	The President of the Students’ Union asked for the Vice-President Southend to be added to the membership list. It was noted that changes to membership would need formal approval by Senate. Student membership of the Committee was drawn from the Sabbatical Officers, nominated by the President. While the numbers would not increase, the President was able to nominate alternative Sabbatical Officers. 
	59/18

	
	
	

	Action
	Members were asked to email the Chair with any ideas for thematic discussions for 2018-19.
	60/18

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 9 MAY 2018 (SEC/18/18)
	

	
	
	

	Approved 
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved. There were no matters arising from the minutes.
	61/18

	
	
	

	2016/17 ANNUAL STUDENT PROGRESS REPORT AND EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY MONITORING: FOLLOW-UP REPORT (SEC/18/19)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	The Committee received a report from Rebecca Funnell (Senior Student Progress Manager) in response to the Committee’s request for further information following its consideration of the Annual Student Progress Report and Equality and Diversity Monitoring (paper SEC/18/13) in May 2018.
	62/18

	
	
	

	Noted
	There had been a disproportionate increase in the number of BAME students appealing in some departments, which warranted further investigation as well as monitoring future trends.
	63/18

	
	
	

	Action
	It was agreed that the Progress Team would be asked to contact the Directors of Education in the four departments of most concern (Department of Economics, Essex Business School, Essex Pathways Department and the School of Law) to make them aware of the increase in appeals for particular student groups and to ask them to consider each case to understand if they were isolated or there were underlying issues to address. The Progress Team would then report back to the next meeting of Student Experience Committee.
	64/18

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee agreed that they would welcome a change in the way the data are presented on complaints and appeals in future, to include student numbers, the number of complaints and appeals (and the numbers of those that are upheld and rejected), and for this to be represented as proportions. It was suggested that the Planning and Business Intelligence Team might be able to design a Tableau dashboard for this, so that this information would be more easily available and so that departments would be able to look at in-year data too.
	65/18

	
	
	

	Action
	Rachel Lucas (Director of Student Life) would make a request to the Education Data Insights Group that data on complaints and appeals be made available to departments on Tableau.
	66/18

	
	
	

	STUDENTS’ UNION SABBATICAL OFFICER OBJECTIVES 2018-19 (SEC/18/20)
	

	
	
	

	Received


	The Committee received a written report and verbal update from Tanki Chartier (Students’ Union President) on the Students’ Union’s Big 5 projects for the 2018-19 academic year.
	67/18

	
	
	

	Noted
	It was reported that each of the Sabbatical Officers were working towards the Big 5 topics (cost of living, my course, accommodation, study space and mental health), which had been developed and agreed in response to student feedback. Each of the five topics had a committee set up to support it and University staff and students had been invited to be involved to ensure that solutions would be actioned as quickly as possible.
	68/18

	
	
	

	
	The development of the Big 5 has been a collaborative venture between the Students’ Union and University, and had been funded by the Education Strategic Fund.
	69/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That an update on the progress of the Big 5 projects would be added to the agenda for each meeting of the Student Experience Committee for the 2018-19 academic year. 
	70/18

	
	
	

	REPORT FROM THE HEAR MANAGEMENT GROUP (SEC/18/21)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A report from the HEAR Management Group, which included recommendations relating to additional recognised activities being discontinued and included on the HEAR and managed through the Big Essex Award.
	71/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the recommendations be approved under delegated authority from Senate, as set out in paper SEC/18/21.
	72/18

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE – NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY AND UK ENGAGEMENT SURVEY 2018: RESULTS (SEC/18/22)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report providing an overview of the results from the two national undergraduate student surveys which were run in 2018; the National Student Survey (NSS) and the UK Engagement Survey (UKES) by Naomi Allison (Planning and Data Insight Officer). More detailed reports would be submitted to Education Committee, Senate, University Steering Group and Council during the autumn term.
	73/18

	
	
	

	Reported
	Professor Madeline Eacott (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Education) provided a verbal update on the results and drew the Committee’s attention to the fact that the University’s NSS overall satisfaction score in 2018 the NSS went down in comparison to 2017. Essex’s institutional score for assessment and feedback had improved but satisfaction scores had reduced in a number of areas. It was reported that the PVC Education would be meeting with every department in September and October 2018 to discuss their NSS results and every department would be expected to develop a plan for how they will continue to improve their NSS scores. 
	74/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That it would be helpful to share the more detailed NSS results report being submitted to Education Committee with members of Student Experience Committee.
	75/18

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee discussed some of the themes that had emerged in the free text comments and it was noted that several professional services and departments had already considered comments specific to their own areas. It was agreed that the Student Experience Committee would be a useful forum in which to discuss cross-cutting themes emerging from the free text comments and for members to work collaboratively to find solutions to issues.
	76/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That it would be useful for Committee members to have sight of all of the (anonymised) free text comments from the NSS and UKES ahead of the November meeting of Student Experience Committee, in order to discuss key themes and issues emerging at the meeting.
	77/18

	
	
	

	Noted
	There had been very small response rates to the UKES 2018 and the Committee agreed that the survey would need to be better promoted in the future. The Committee agreed that the UKES had potential to be a useful vehicle for understanding student expectation and was helpful in engaging first and second year undergraduate students in completing an NSS-style survey. Other benefits included the additional questions about engagement and the ability to benchmark against other institutions. 
	78/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That consideration be given to how surveys were conducted at our University; why, when and how we seek feedback from first and second year undergraduate students, as well as ensuring that students’ feedback was responded to in a timely manner. It was noted that a key success measure in the Education Action Plan 2018-19, under the activity of Student Voice, was listed as “A clearly articulated plan developed in partnership with the SU setting out our approach to seeking student views, with oversight by the Student Experience Committee”.
	79/18

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE - REPORT ON STUDENT LIFE SURVEY (SEC/18/23)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Charlotte Thomson (Data Project Assistant Intern), which summarised the responses to the Student Life Survey. The Student Life Survey had been conducted in autumn term 2017 and was completed by almost 900 students. 
	80/18

	
	
	

	Noted
	Rachel Lucas reported that the Student Life Survey had evolved from the Career Aspirations Survey; in order to make the survey more valuable, broader questions about students’ motivations, expectations and aspirations had been added. The survey was still in early development and would be running again in autumn term 2018. Views on how the survey could be improved to support student development were invited. 
	81/18

	
	
	

	
	The Committee agreed that it would be helpful to use the survey as a mechanism for targeting communications and opportunities to students, as well as signposting them to support available, enabling students to navigate their own journey in order to achieve their aspirations. The survey would need to be more sophisticated and responsive to students’ responses in order to be most useful. The Committee suggested that the survey could be linked to LEAP, Heirloom and/or the HEAR, rather than as a standalone survey. 
	82/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the language used in the survey should be reviewed to ensure that terms are consistent with other University terminology and that the survey was accessible for all students.
	83/18

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the purpose of the survey would be revisited, and that consideration would be given to how the survey could be made more responsive and useful for students, as well as which other systems and initiatives it could be linked to.
	84/18

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Noted 
	None.
	85/18


Hannah Lamb
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

8 October 2018
